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		  Read the amazing story about  
		  theAlkali Lake Native Community 
in north-central British Columbia in GSO’s 
Spring 2016 Box 459.

An inspiring story about 
how a community, devas-

tated by alcoholism, turned the 
tide. It tells the history of the 
community and how alcohol-
ism crept in to destroy nearly 
100 percent of its members. But 
when one woman got sober in 
1972, things started to change. 

Then in 1974, 35 people entered 
recovery, and so on. It’s a tale of 
true recovery.

 
ALL AAs can receive Box 459 
(and other newsletters)  just by 
signing up:   http://www.aa.org/
pages/en_US/gso-newsletters

See you at the Pre-Conference Assembly,
Saturday, March 19th

from 8am – 4pm - hosted by District 11 at: 
Congregational Church of Laconia, United Church of Christ,

69 Pleasant Street, Laconia, NH  038246 

The 50th Annual  
NHAA Area 43  

Convention  
April 29–May 1, 2016  

is coming fast!  
Register today!
The Theme is 

Celebrating 50 Years 
with Gratitude.  

Go online and make 
your reservation today 

at 
http://nhaa.net/event/
area-43-50th-annu-
al-state-convention/



PIPELINE
A publication of  
the NH Area 43

Assembly of Alcoholics 
Anonymous

•
Email the Pipeline at
pipeline@nhaa.net

•
Statement of Purpose:

The New Hampshire Area 
Pipeline will be the voice 
of Alcoholics Anonymous 
within Area 43. Its editors 
and staff will be primarily 

accountable to New 
Hampshire AA Area 43 
as a whole. Within the 

bounds of friendliness and 
good taste, the Pipeline 

will enjoy perfect freedom 
of speech on all matters 

directly pertaining to 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

within Area 43. Like the 
AA movement it mirrors, 

the primary purpose of the 
New Hampshire Pipeline 
will be to try to carry the 
AA message to alcoholics 

and practice the AA 
principles in all its affairs.

•
NH Area Assembly Service Office

1330 Hooksett Road
Hooksett, NH 03106
Phone: 603.622.6967

Fax: 603.624.9507
•

Email: office@nhaa.net
Website: www.nhaa.net

•
Office Hours:

Mon-Fri: 10am—4pm
Sat: 10am—2pm

WANTED

As always, we would love to receive submissions 
for Pipeline articles from our members. Share your 
Experience, Strength & Hope. We’d like to hear what 
inspires you to keep at this recovery journey day in and 
day out. Do not feel like you have to be a great writer 
to send something in. We have people to help with 
editing. We even have a new submission button on 
our website! Please submit articles of under 500 words 
to Pipeline@nhaa.net or mail to: NH Assembly Office, 
1330 Hooksett Road, Hooksett, NH 03106, Attn: Pipeline. 
This is an honest fellowship; we presume all submissions 
are original or in the public domain. Following 
publication, all copyrights revert to the authors. 

Report AA-related news from your district—round-ups, 
social functions, assemblies, calendar items, requests for 
volunteers, etc. 

This newsletter is by and for alcoholics. Material may 
be edited for clarity and length. This newsletter and 
earlier issues can be printed from the Area 43 website:  
www.nhaa.net.

. . . Stories for the
PIPELINE

See the monthly
calendars for

March & 
April, 2016 
on nhaa.net

•
email: hotline@nhaa.net
to volunteer to take calls 

in your area!

NH Area Hotline
1-800-593-3300



. . . Contributions 
Thank You! 

Thank you to all 
the groups that 

contribute to Area 43. 
Your contributions 
are critical to the 

continued success of 
AA in our Area as we 

carry the message 
to fellow alcoholics. 

We’ll be publishing the 
donation list quarterly 
and greatly need your 

continued support, 
especially now in 
these challenging 

times — thank you!

BIG BOOKS 
NEEDED at the 

Goffstown Prison for 
Women.All books can 
be dropped off at the 

Area Office.

Area 43 2015–2016 Officers & Committee Chairs:

Officers  
Pete V. Chairperson • Gary C. Alt-Chairperson •  

Bethana S. Secretary • Dan P. Treasurer • Dale R. Delegate •  
Jim M. Alt-Delegate • Benny, Registrar.

Committee Chairs  
Kevin S. Archives • Artie D. Corrections • Jeff S. Finance • Mary B. 
Functions • Sue W. Grapevine & Literature • Brittanie G. Hotline • 

Janet T. Pipeline • Bill P. Service Office • Jim O. Treatment. 

These chairs are here to help the individual district chairs and all AAs.  
For other open chairs, please email Pete at chairperson@nhaa.net if you 
are interested.  Also, please consider volunteering on a committee and 

getting to know your chairs. They can all be reached at their NHAA service 
office email addresses which are posted on the website.

The Birthday Plan
Contributions to the General Service Office support G.S.O.’s 
services to members and groups throughout Canada and the 
U.S. and help ensure that the A.A. message is carried around 
the world. The services that the G.S.O. provides the A.A. 
groups cost more than $6 per member per year. Members 
customarily contribute $1, $2 or even $5 a year for each 
year of sobriety‒–others may give a penny or a nickel a day 
for each day of their sobriety.

REQUEST SOME FREE BIRTHDAY ENVELOPES FOR YOUR 
GROUP AT AA.ORG
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